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There are a number of best practices and considerations which would be addressed within the

plan:

To provide a greater level of confidence to electric vehicle commuters, the general best
practice of 1 charge point per every 5 km of major road network is suggested.

Locating charging infrastructure at signature sites, high pedestrian traffic areas and at
locations highly visible from major roads is recommended for effective marketing and
charging. Optimizing business locations and park and rides is another consideration.
Key criteria relating to population density, destinations (employment, retail, community
service centres), visibility and range (even distribution, major corridors), etc. are all
issues which will be addressed.

Security issues — including measures to prevent potential wire theft, vandalism, or other
damage to charging infrastructure.

Charging capacity. While the provincial funding grant targets Level 2 charging stations
for communities, the plan would also address whether a fast-charge station (Level 3)
might be appropriate at certain locations, i.e. City Centre, No. 5 Road/Steveston area, etc.
Staff note that while the costs for Level 3 charging stations are notably high at this time,
they are expected to reduce substantially or by as much as one-half. By planning early,
the City can be prepared for any potential Level 3 stations once the price point makes this
a cost-effective installation.

Fees and incentives associated with charging services. There are legal limitations on the
resale of electricity. As such, another category of fee would need to be identified (i.e. a
parking fee) should the City wish to consider cost recovery. Alternatively, no fees could
be applied. The City could also look to provide incentives (i.e. preferred parking). As
part of this, it may be necessary to establish maximum time limits to allow greater access
to the charge points. These issues would all be explored as part of the planning work.
For example, as part of ensuring security of the charging infrastructure, it may involve
collection of a deposit to allow access to the charging unit, which is immediately
refunded once the plug and associated equipment is securely restored.

In addition to the issues identified above, the plan would also include practical installation
guidelines and templates to provide for efficient installation of charging infrastructure. Potential
business and funding models for installation would also be identified.

Information from this planning work could be incorporated into the City’s broader mobility
objectives per the City’s sustainability framework and green fleet management strategy (e.g.,
targets could be set for both civic and community-wide electrical vehicle charging stations).

Regional Infrastructure Charging Network Planning

In addition to the planning work outlined in the previous section, Metro Vancouver has also
canvassed municipal interest in a funding application to undertake regional planning work
including mapping, education, detailed costing and other related planning activities which would
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